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Susan F. Rhee, head of the library catalog department at the University of California, San Diego, is one of
five librarians from throughout the United States chosen to take part in the Academic Library Management Intern
Program sponsored by the Council on Library Resources.

Rhee will spend the 1983-84 academic year at Columbia University in New York City working with Patricia
Battin, vice president and university librarian.

Rhee was chosen from a group of 90 applicants for the Management Intern Program. She will receive a grant
equal to the salary and benefits that would have been paid to her by UCSD during her nine month internship at
Columbia. The program is designed to help interns improve and expand their management skills.

Rhee received a B.A. degree from San Diego State University in 1968 and a Master of Library Science degree
in 1973 from UCLA. She joined the library staff at UCSD in March 1974 as a serials cataloger. She became a
principal cataloger in 1977 and was named head of the department in 1979. At UCSD she has served as chair of
the UC OCLC users group which makes use of a national data base of bibliographic material.

Rhee is currently enrolled in the master of public administration program at San Diego State University. Her
professional activities include work with the Resources and Technical Services Division of the American Library
Association.

For more information contact: Paul West, 452-3120
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